
  

 
 

 

Preps visit Wall to Wall Ride 
 

 

Last Friday, 12th September, the Wall to Wall - Ride for Remembrance 

stopped for lunch in Lakes Entrance. The motor bike convoy were on 

their way from Melbourne to Canberra and takes place annually to 

celebrate and remember those Police officers from around Australia who 

paid the ultimate price. The Prep students walked down to see the 

motorbikes and police vehicles arrive and were lucky enough to be able 

to hop into one of the police cars and sit on a motorbike!  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Newsletter – 17th September 2025 

Week 1 next term: 
Monday 6th October 

Term 4 Start 9am  

Tuesday 7th October 

Wednesday 8th October 

Thursday 9th October 

Friday 10th October 

Breakfast Club 8:15 – 8:45 

Gr 5/6 Summer interschool 
sport 

Assembly 2:45pm 

______________________ 

coming up: 

This week: 

This Thursday 18th Sept 

Last Prep Gr 1/2 Swimming 
session – Survival session – 
Bring t-shirt and shorts to 
wear in the water 

This Friday 19th Sept 

Last Day Term 3 

Civic’s Assembly 1:15pm 

Early finish 2:15pm 

Next Term: 

Thursday 15th October 

Regional Athletics – 
selected students 

Friday 17th October 

2026 Prep Transition 
commences – First session 
9am – 1:30pm 

Wednesday 22nd October 

Yr 7 Transition at LESC 

Thursday 23rd October 

Yr 7 Transition at LESC 

Monday 27th October 

Gr 5 Depart for Melbourne 
camp 



 

Principal’s Report 

Thank you…. At various times throughout the year, we acknowledge our hardworking and dedicated staff at 

LEPS. I am proud to work as part of a team of professionals who continually push themselves to the limit every 

day, to support our students. They go above and beyond their role, knowing that it will only benefit our students 

in the long run. I know all the staff are looking forward to a well deserved break over the holidays and a chance 

to reset and come back excited to start Term 4. Planning is already well underway for 2026 and staff are 

continuing to set those high expectations. I am excited about what the future holds in Term 4 and for 2026!! 

Thank you to all staff…. 

 

Prep Transition….  Next term we will begin to welcome our 2026 Preps as part of our comprehensive 

transition process. After consultation with staff, students and particularly parents and members of our 

community, we will be running Prep transition for 8 weeks on Fridays in Term 4. These transition sessions 

provide our students with effectively 5 Terms of Prep and provides a huge head start to our students learning. 

If you are aware of any parent still undecided, or yet to complete their enrolment, please encourage them to 

return their paperwork to the office as quickly as possible, to ensure they are part of our transition process. 

 

Staffing…. In Term 4 we start to look at our 2026 staffing and student placement. Parents will be provided the 

opportunity to put in their 2026 request, based on individual circumstances. Starting this process will be the 

announcement of our 2026 Prep team. This will be announced in the first week of Term 4, in preparation for 

our 2026 Prep transition.  

 

Sun smart…. Over the next few weeks, the weather is beginning to fine up and get warmer!!  Term 4, all students 

are required to wear a sun smart hat. Can all parents please check the current condition of their child’s hat and 

contact the office if you need to obtain a new hat in preparation for the warmer weather.  

 

End of Term 3…. Friday 19th September will be the last day of Term 3 

with students dismissed at 2:15. School will then resume on Monday 6th 

October. 

 

Thank you for your support.  

Simon Prior 

 

 

 
WHOLE SCHOOL ATTENDANCE 

Last week 
 

 Monday 8/09                        80.73%  

Tuesday 9/09                         84.38% 

Wednesday 10/09                82.29% 

Thursday 11/09                     82.29% 

Friday 12/09                           78.12% 



 

5/6B Class Value of the Week: Belonging 

It was only fitting that on the same week it was our turn to do the newsletter we 

attended the Writers Showcase at Mechanics Hall which was all about 

BELONGING!! This was a great opportunity for 5/6B to see the importance of 

Belonging and how it was demonstrated through writing pieces from all over East 

Gippsland from all different ages. We especially loved all the LEPS pieces the most. 

       

                    



 

Gippsland's Biggest PJ Day! 

Last Friday, 12th September, our school swapped uniforms for PJs and all for a great 
cause! 

Students and staff came together in their comfiest pyjamas to raise awareness and 
support for children in Foster Care across Gippsland. 

 
A big thank you to everyone who donated, dressed up, and made the day such a 

success!  We raised over $180.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

School Yard Rubbish 

Clean Up 

A shout out to Charlotte Kirk and 

Evelyn Jenkins for being real role 

models and collecting rubbish 

around the school.  They spent, not 

only recess, but lunch as well, 

making sure our school is litter free.  

We love seeing students take pride 

in their school.  Thanks, Charlotte 

and Evie!  

 

 

 

 

 

Prep 2026 

Transition dates 

have been 

decided. 
 

If you know any children who are 

due to start Prep in 2026, share 

the dates for transition or direct 

them to LEPS office for an 

enrolment pack. 

 

 

 



 

Grade 1/2 Swimming 

Grade 1/2 swimming lessons are almost finished, with the last session being tomorrow, Thursday 18th 

September. The last session is known as the ‘survival’ session.  Students are asked to wear a t-shirt and 

shorts in the water, so they feel the difference in the water with a little extra weight.  Students are shown a 

variety of ways to assist a swimmer in need of help, or to assist themselves, if they find themselves struggling.  

This is one of the favourite sessions with the students. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

Writer Showcase visit at Mechanics Hall 

Grades 3 – 6 students visited the Writers Showcase at the Mechanics Hall last Thursday and Friday.  Our 

students were excited to see their writing pieces displayed for all to see. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

        

‘The Department of Education and Training does not endorse the products or services of any private advertiser.  No responsibility is accepted by 
the Department of Education Employment and Training for accuracy of information contained in advertisements or claims made by them.’ 

 

 

 

Term 4 is approaching 
Don’t forget to have your hats 

ready for the start of Term 4, for 

recess and lunch play times. 

 


